SAL January 2009 Meeting

01-20-09
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1. Call To Order: Roberta welcoming. Thanks for the communication and scheduling nightmares through the winter. Any records broken need to be reported to Mike and Mack (registrars) ASAP – they will be put in the Champs programming. Diving record also broken will be in program.
2. Treasurer’s Report: Tom McManus - $39,777.99 Bills for championships still outstanding. Trophies and medals paid but LaSalle and champs fee still to pay. Dues from 2 teams still outstanding. Hosting divisions champs is a financial hardships. Tom proposes that each team to host a division champs be given $500 (boys/girls/diving). Hosting a double dual will get the hosting team $1000.  League payment will offset the cost of custodians, EMTs, etc… Motion approved.
3. Championships – John McGinley. Entries all received on time. All teams included. Coaches’ meeting last week was a help but there were still some problems. Data bases still need to be cleaned. WATCH the submitted times – makes seeding much harder for champs. Name the files properly. 

Diving – boys and girls teams still have entries not done correctly. Divers MUST be registered. Girls: HHAA, SWAC, PW, LoMoreland, CB, CR, Radnor & NP., Boys – LoMoreland, CR, NP, PW, Spfld., Radnor, CB, SWAC. Clubs MUST see Peg and Jim before end of meeting tonight.
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5. Registrar: Mark McElwee – boys. Best year they’ve had in terms of submissions, few exceptions reports  and few issues. Mike Dunn – girls – not present.

Diving – Peg Cohen – Unless data is cleaned up some teams in danger of not competing.
6. Last Chance Diving this Sunday , 1/25at SWAC warmup at 11:10, 
Diving B champs at SWAC Sunday Feb. 1st, warmup 9:30

Diving A champs at SWAC Saturday Feb. 7th warmups 9:30.

7. Boys President – Tom McManus – champs - Lower Moreland hosted and did an excellent job. Five pool records broken. 
8. Girls President – John – excellent meet hosted by North Penn – no issues, no problems. Good year. Is there a procedure for ties (asked by Springfield). We will check the constitution and get revisit the issue at the March meeting.
9. Diving President – Jim Davidson – no report.

10. Coaches Report – none.

11. Terry Pederson Sportsmanship Award: Each girl and boy rep gets one vote per division. Award will be given at leagues. Email Roberta by the end of the weekend with votes.

12. Senior Award – Kathy Garro. Everything in and fine.

13. Hall of Fame – Mark McElwee. Leadership; Athletes and Coaches. Send nominees to boys’ registrar. 

14. New Business:

A. Lower Moreland – eliminating anyone out of HS from League Championships. Proposal to be in effect for next season. “Older” swimmers would be permitted to compete in all other events except “A” champs. Lower Moreland suggests that older swimmers should compete in Masters level and leave SAL individual championships to high school swimmers/divers. What about the teams where the relays go to “A” only because of the 4th “older” swimmer? Lower Moreland revised their proposal so that “older” swimmers would be eligible to fill out relays at A Champs but not compete individually. Older swimmers would be defined as anyone no longer in high school.
John McGinley analyzed Boys champs for the last four years. He disagrees that older swimmers should be excluded based on the number of “older” athletes who have competed and the number of open lanes at “A” champs. There were 3 athletes who swam 7 times at Champs.
Lower Moreland proposed this change at September meeting to be voted on at January meeting. Now we will vote on this at the March meeting. Please note that coaches are NOT permitted to compete at any league events.
B. Perkimen Valley – division changes proposal. Brian Ziegler, PV head coach proposes that PVAC moves to the West; HHAA moves to the North; and PWAC moves to the Central. SAL will vote on this proposal at March meeting, 3/24/09, 7:00 PM at Upper Dublin.  
Brian distributed a map of the league with the teams locations posted. He also analyzed the travel times for each team based on current configuration and his proposed re-districting. Map is a little off – not teams. Centennial would stay in the East. Abington would stay Central 

15. New Business: Snow Events
Abington: About half of the meets scheduled for 1/10/09 were cancelled due to weather. The decision made to have make-ups done by Wed of that week was made because of the following Saturday scheduled meets. Virtual meets were conducted and merged (except Abington’s). Some scheduled meets were cancelled and ran as “virtual”. Peg Cohen wants to discuss how the league handled this situation. If the meet schedule was rescheduled for the following week, bumps to makeup would have ran into Last Chance. Mid-week meets were too difficult to coordinate and would have occurred to late at night for most young swimmers. 

Jim Dunlap will be asked to set up meet protocol for “virtual” meets and post on the web. Virtual meets work for 2nd, 3rd, etc…place teams. If vying for a first place championship, head to head meets should take place. 

Diving: Peg stipulates that a “virtual” diving meet should not be held, because of the two set of judges. Other teams mentioned that “virtual” diving meets occur frequently. Different solutions are under consideration. 

16. To be decided at the March Meeting.

Lower Moreland “older” athletes proposal
How to decide ties for division champions. (will discuss with Jamie Forlini and Mike Dunn).
Perk Valley division switches proposal
How to handle snow/virtual meets.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 24, 2009, at Upper Dublin High School library, 7:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Garro 

SAL League Secretary

